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January 11, 2007

***COSPONSOR THE PUBLIC EXPRESSION OF RELIGION ACT ***

Dear Colleague:

During the 109th Congress my friend and former colleague Representative John Hostettler introduced the “Public Expression of Religion Act” (H.R. 2679), in response to a slew of lawsuits which often times unfairly target public expressions of religion.  Passed by the House on the 26th of September by a vote of 244 to 173, H.R. 2679 seeks to take away the monetary incentives – which wind up costing the taxpayers money – provided to the ACLU and other organizations of its ilk to file these lawsuits. Because the Senate didn’t consider it before the close of the 109th Congress, I am reintroducing an identical bill into the 110th Congress. 

Under current federal statutes, parties can threaten to file lawsuits claiming cities and towns have violated the Establishment Clause, or the prohibition against the establishment of a state religion. Local officials know that a single adverse judgment at any level of the court system will require them to pay not only their own legal fees, but the plaintiffs’ as well, and that these legal fees will come at the cost of local taxpayers.  It is a win-win situation for the ACLU and its affiliates, who often get their desired result just by threatening these localities in the first place; because it is often cheaper for the localities to capitulate to the ACLU, than go to court where, win or lose, they are still going to have to pay exorbitant legal fees.   

The Public Expression of Religion Act would make crystal clear that Establishment Clause cases can continue to be brought against State and local governments, but the only relief a court could order is that the State or local governments simply stop doing whatever it was doing that was an alleged violation.   Under this system, each side involved will shoulder its own costs, and frivolous lawsuits will fall dramatically. 

 To learn more about this bill, or to become a cosponsor, please contact Colleen Gilbert via email at colleen.gilbert@mail.house.gov, or at x5-2276. 








Sincerely, 









Dan Burton 









Member of Congress
